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CALENDAR FOR THE MONTH       Mon. 1st             Short Mat Bowling, Village Hall, 10 a.m. (and every Monday)   Mon. 1st       Cubs, Scout Hut, 6.30 p.m. – 8 p.m. (and every Monday)  Mon. 1st       Book Reading Group, tel. 371656  Mon. 1st         Explorers, Scout Hut, 8.15 p.m. – 9.30 p.m. (and every Monday)  Wed. 3rd              9.30 a.m. service at St. Bartholomew’s (and every Wednesday) 

 Wed. 3rd         ‘Little Sheep’ (and every Wednesday in term-time), 10.15 a.m., St. Bartholomew’s 
 Wed. 3rd             Lunch Club, Village Hall, 1 p.m. (and every Wednesday)   Wed. 3rd         Beavers, Scout Hut, 4.30 p.m. – 5.30 p.m. (and every Wednesday)  Thur. 4th         Sing-along music group for babies and pre-schoolers, (and every Thursday in term time),  
  Village Hall, 10 a.m.  Fri. 5th      Scouts, Scout Hut, 7 p.m. – 8.30 p.m. (and every Friday)  Wed. 10th     Parish Council Meeting, Village Hall, 6.15 p.m.  Thur. 11th  W.I. Village Hall, 7.30 p.m.  Thur. 11th  Senior Club Fish ‘n’ Chip Lunch, Village Hall, 12.30 p.m.  Thur. 18th      Senior Club outing to Weston-Super-Mare, 9 a.m.  Thur. 18th    Gardening Club, Village Hall, 7.30 p.m.  Thur. 25th    Senior Club, Village Hall, 2 p.m.        
 
 
Advertising Rates One-eighth A4 page: £72 per year, or £8 per issue One-quarter A4 page: £117 per year, or £13 per issue One-half A4 page: £23 per issue Whole A4 page: £40 per issue Classified Ads: 5p per word.  Must include telephone number. Discounted rates for annual advertising require payment up front for the whole year. The Editorial Committee in no way accepts responsibility for services supplied by our advertisers. 

 
Distributed free of charge at the beginning of each month to every household in Yarnton Yarnton Village News is printed by Litho & Digital Impressions Ltd. Tel. 01993 868179/868705, email: ldioffice@btconnect.com  
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Editorial Committee:
 Mrs. Helen Anderson, 81 Spencer Avenue, OX5 1NQ, tel. 371656 - Secretary 

and Assistant Editor Mrs. Ruth Astall, 19 The Spears, OX5 1NS, tel. 372637 - Editor Frances Peck, tel. 374708 - Distribution Michael Westall, 1 Stocks Tree Close, OX5 1LU, tel. 373445 - Treasurer 
 

Have you looked at our website:  www.yarnton-village.org.uk? 



 

 

 

Copy Deadline for October Issue Material for inclusion in the October Newsletter should be received by midday on Friday 5th September. Copy should be e-mailed to: ruth@astall.com and helen.anderson4@ntlworld.com or delivered to Mrs. Ruth Astall, 19 The Spears, tel. 372637. The Editorial Committee reserves the right to cut, edit, or omit articles, or refuse advertisements for reasons of space limitation, suitability, etc. Their decision is final and no correspondence can be entered into. Copy date for the November issue is Friday 10th October. 
 
 

 
Yarnton Village Hall  The hall comprises a large Main Hall, Back Room and Committee Room. The hall is fully accessible - facilities include stage, kitchen, toilets with disabled facilities and car park.  The hall is available for hire for meetings, training events, shows, lunches, clubs, sales, parties, etc. The charges for hiring the Main Hall or Back Room are per hour unless stated. Village residents: £10 Non Village Residents: £12 

Kitchen: £8 per session A deposit of £100 is required when booking the hall. For further information or to book the hall please contact Booking Secretary on 07948 722633 or email 
yarntonvillagehall@gmail.com 
 

 

 
 

 
Yarnton Village Hall 200 Club  Winners of the draw on 10th July were:     74 Mr. Duffield    71 Miss Baker 146 Mr. A. Adkins    90 Mrs. I. Roberts Winners of the draw on 7th August were:   156 Mrs. Carr    50 Gwyneth Stone 186 Mr. S. Earp  171 Mrs. Y. Coleman 

 
ALAN WHITLEY 

 
PAINTER AND DECORATOR 

City and Guilds Qualified  
Over 40 years experience 

Interior & Exterior,  
 Wallpapering 

No job too small 
For free estimates contact: 

Phone: 01865460179 or 07906301589 
Email: alanmwhitley@gmailcom 

5 Merton Way, Yarnton 



 

 

 
 

 
 

Team Vicar: The Reverend Nathan Jarvis, tel. 01865 849352, 26 Church Lane, Yarnton 
Churchwarden: Charlotte Rayner, 3 Paternoster Court, Yarnton, tel.  01865 849534 
 Long ago a man sought the perfect picture of peace. Not finding one that satisfied, he announced a contest to produce this masterpiece. The challenge stirred the imagination of artists everywhere, and paintings arrived from far and wide. Finally the great day of revelation arrived. The judges uncovered one peaceful scene after another, while the viewers clapped and cheered. The tensions grew. Only two pictures remained veiled. As a judge pulled the cover from one, a hush fell over the crowd. A mirror-smooth lake reflected lacy, green birches under the soft blush of the evening sky. Along the grassy shore, a flock of sheep grazed undisturbed. Surely this was the winner. The man with the vision uncovered the second painting himself, and the crowd gasped in surprise. Could this be peace? A tumultuous waterfall cascaded down a rocky precipice; the crowd could almost feel its cold, penetrating spray. Stormy-gray clouds threatened to explode with lightning, wind and rain. In the midst of the thundering noises and bitter chill, a spindly tree clung to the rocks at the edge of the falls. One of its branches reached out in front of the torrential waters as if foolishly seeking to experience its full power. A little bird had built a nest in the elbow of that branch. Content and undisturbed in her stormy surroundings, she rested on her eggs. With her eyes closed and her wings ready to cover her little ones, she manifested peace that transcends all earthly turmoil. This is a story that has, in many forms, been told time and time again. It is a story about the nature of peace, imagery that tries to help us understand what peace might look like. Peace means different things to different people. Someone once said ‘peace is not the absence of war, but the presence of Jesus.’ Do you agree with that statement?  I wonder how that relates to what is happening in Gaza at the moment. I guess that, to both sides, this statement would mean very little. The Jews and Palestinians probably have rather more day-to-day concerns on their minds. Am I safe to allow my kids to go to the sweet shop? Will they come back, alive? Will I see my family who live on the other side of the city again? Why aren’t they answering the telephone? How do I tell my next door neighbour, who has been grieving the loss of her husband, that her son has been killed too? They might not see Jesus as part of the equation at all. So, as residents of Yarnton, how can we make sense of all that we see on the TV and read in the newspapers? How can we even remotely relate to the atrocities we hear about?  Yesterday afternoon I sat in the Vicarage garden with 30 or so wonderful people from the Yarnton Gardening Club. We enjoyed cream teas and delicious cake. We looked up at a beautiful blue sky (for most of the time anyway); we had a view of the garden and the manor beyond. Tranquility, safety, and yes, peace.  All was right with the world, or so I thought, and yet, we are an island of peace in the middle of an increasingly fractured and dangerous world. The irony, as the bells rang out across our villages to mark the beginning of The Great War, the war that was to end all wars, to bring peace to all nations. All those lives lost, and STILL we do not learn.  Is peace a shaky cease-fire? For the time being, that is the best we can hope for. My idea of peace is spending a few days on a remote Scottish island, which I will be doing this next week. The concept of no phones ringing, no computer telling me that I’ve double or triple booked myself for meetings, or that I need to fill in paperwork for the diocese. This is peace for me.  The other things like safety to worship, to walk about the streets, to speak to people of other faiths or traditions, to live a normal life, I take for granted. We are so fortunate.  Today, we pray with all our churches across the benefice for peace in the Holy Land, which seems far from holy. We pray for the leaders of the world to continue to intervene, and for holy men and women to lead us actively in calling for justice and peace, through action and through prayer. Amen. Nathan. 
 
REGULAR SERVICE TIMES 
(every week unless otherwise stated)  
St. Bartholomew’s Church, Church 
Lane, Yarnton. 
The Church is open every day from  
10 a.m. – 4 p.m. 
Sundays 8 a.m.  Holy Communion, Book of Common Prayer, at St. Bartholomew’s 11 a.m.  Holy Communion, Common Worship,   at St. Bartholomew’s 
  Coffee after the service.  
Weekday Service Wednesday 9.30 a.m., St. Bartholomew’s 

WEDDINGS  If you wish to be married in St. Bartholomew’s we will be happy to do all we can to make your day as special as possible. You are advised to contact Rev’d.Nathan Jarvis or Canon Adrian Daffern as soon as possible in your planning if you wish to be married in church.  
BAPTISM Baptism is the sacrament by which we take the big step in the Christian life into full membership of the church. Anyone wishing to be baptised, or wanting to have their child baptised at St. Bartholomew’s should contact Rev’d. Nathan Jarvis. or Canon Adrian Daffern. 



 

 

 
 
 
Olive Tree House Church 
 Olive Tree House Church meets on Sundays at 6.30 p.m. Please contact our Pastoral lead on 07415 625694 or jackyhughes@gmail.com for venue and further details. Pentecostal, dynamic. 

 
 
 
Book Reading Group  The Book Reading Group’s book for discussion in October is ‘An Officer and Spy’ by Robert Harris.  In November we hope to read ‘Life after Life’ by Kate Atkinson.  Meetings start at 7.30 p.m.    New members most welcome.  Contact number 371656. 
Helen Anderson 
 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 
THE PLOUGH 

THE GREEN, UPPER WOLVERCOTE 
 

A LA CARTE RESTAURANT/BAR MEALS/DAILY SPECIALS 
FAMILIES WELCOME.  DISABLED FACILITIES. 

GOOD VEGETARIAN AND GLUTEN FREE MENU CHOICES  
ALWAYS AVAILABLE 

FUNCTION ROOM AVAILABLE FOR ALL TYPES OF PARTIES /MEETINGS 
FREE OF CHARGE (CERTAIN RESTRICTIONS APPLY) 

FRESH FOOD SERVED EVERY DAY INCLUDING SUNDAY EVENING 
SENIORS MENU MONDAY TO SATURDAY 

COME AND SEE US – WE ARE AN INDEPENDENT PUB, 
ESTABLISHED OVER 17 YEARS 

TELEPHONE 01865 556969. WWW.THEPLOUGHOXFORD.CO.UK 
 

 
 

 
 

 
A great adventure  I am writing this having just returned from my bike ride collecting more nettles to feed our growing family of hungry caterpillars. They are now over ½ inch long and move fast. By the time you read this we will have had a week away in Somerset, and guess who’s having to come with us – yes, the caterpillars – now that’s a novel idea – only hope we don’t get charged extra! We had an exciting time in our field recently as, whilst enjoying fish and chips with our family one sunny evening, a baby muntjac deer walked through the hedge right in front of us! The grandchildren were so excited, as I was, and rather oddly it wasn’t scared of us and walked towards us instead of running away. It stayed around with us and I even managed to catch it so we could all have a close up look at ‘Squeaky’ as we named it. It was crying, squeaking for its mother, so we guided it across the road safely and hoped it reached its mum who was calling in another field. Later, as we were going to sleep in the camper we heard a car go by, then were horrified to hear a thump – we didn’t dare to look. A short while later the car returned with headlights on and torches flashing. We watched to see what was happening – only to see little ‘Squeaky’ trotting back into our field looking unharmed and running past us – we were very relieved! The next day it was very hot and we found him asleep under the camper in the shade. He came right up close to us, then wandered off – we haven’t seen him since, but have found evidence of him around.  What a great adventure – something the grandchildren will never forget. Autumn is now well on its way – I’ve had my first wild blackberry and am watching the conkers develop. Sadly the visiting birds are on the move again, but hearing the autumn song of the robin cheers the heart. Keep looking out for signs of autumn. 
Ellen Cocking 
 
 

 
 

Aquarius Plumbing 
Tel: 01865 513058. Mob: 07984 121743 

Email:  enquiries@aquariusplumbingltd.com 
Web: http://www.aquariusplumbingltd.com 

Free estimates  
No job too small 

Domestic Plumbing Work - Domestic Electrical Work 
Wall Tiling - Floor Tiling – Plastering - Loft Insulation 

Environmentally friendly upgrades 

Reliable and honest 
Local to Yarnton 

 
 

 



 

 

Yarnton Parish Council  
Clerk: Lynne Whitley 
Office:  Village Hall, The Paddocks, Yarnton, OX5 1TE. Tel. 378476.  e-mail: clerk@phonecoop.coopThe Parish Office is open Mondays and Thursdays  
9 a.m. to 11 a.m.  If the Clerk is not available when you call, please leave a message on the answerphone and a response will be made as soon as possible. If the main door of the Village Hall is locked, please ring the door bell by the post box at the left end of the Village Hall.  
Future Meeting dates: 10th September and 8th October in the Village Hall at 6.15 p.m., then every second Wednesday in the month.  Members of the public are welcome to attend. 
Meeting Minutes:  The minutes of all Parish Council Meetings are available on the village website once they are approved,  www.yarnton-village.org.uk  
Parish Council - contact numbers 
Parish Council Chairman Fred Jones. Tel: 373871 
Parish Council Vice-Chairman   Brian Newell. Tel: 842253 
Parish Council Members: John Burford. Tel: 849750 Harry Carrier. Tel: 841733 Michael Gibbard.  Tel: 849435 Carol Green. Tel: 371355 Anna Isles. Tel: 372895  The above-named were declared elected as Parish Councillors without a contest as from 5th May 2011 for a four-year period. Michael Gibbard was declared elected as District Councillor as from 5th May 2011 for a four-year period. 

 Co-opted Parish Councillor: 10th August 2011: Graham Thompson.  Tel:  461479 Co-opted Parish Councillor: 15th May 2013 Keith Johnston: Tel: 372266 
Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer: Lynne Whitley. Tel: 378476 
District Councillors: Michael Gibbard. Tel: 849435 Trevor Stevens. Tel: 451800 
County Councillors: Maurice Billington. Tel: 842235 
Yarnton Village Hall Bookings:  Tel: 07948 722633 email: yarntonvillagehall@gmail.com 
Planning Applications: 14/01084/F. Land to rear of 50-52 Church Lane, erection of stables (already built 13/00503/F –  built to slightly different design and in a different position). MW.0069/14. Worton Farm, Cassington,  Agrivert to alter approved site layout plan of 10/01852/CM (MW.0170.10) (construction and use of a digestate slurry lagoon).  14/01135/F. 151 Rutten Lane, demolition of existing garage. Single storey side/rear extension. 
Planning Decisions: 14/00595/F. Land to rear of 52 Church Lane, erection of one dwelling. Refused 11.7.14. 14/00786/F. Land parcel 9827 south-east of Yarnton/ North of Woodstock Road, construction of a solar farm, etc. Granted 7.8.14. 14/00787/F. 32 Pixey Close, installation of rear conservatory. Granted 7.7.14. 14/00819/F. 16 Stoutsfield Close, variation of condition 1 of 97/00030/REM to enable the erection of a pair of purpose built wooden gates to plot 4 only. Withdrawn. 

 
 

YARNTON MEDICAL PRACTICE 
163 Rutten Lane, Yarnton 

OX5 1LT 
Telephone 379345 

www.kidlingtonandyarntonsurgery.co.uk  
 

Opening Hours 
Monday 8.00 - 18.00 
Tuesday 8.30 - 18.00 
Wednesday 8.30 - 18.00 
Thursday 8.30 - 18.00 
 Friday 8.30 - 18.00 

 
Diabetic & Asthma Clinics,  
Baby Immunisation Clinic        
 – phone for appointment 

 
Well Baby Clinic 

First Thursday of the month 
2.00 -3.00 

 

 
 
 



 

 

Planning Applications/Comments:  As planning applications are only published occasionally in local press, we have been asked if we can publish them more frequently to allow members of the public to comment during the consultation period.   A list of planning applications received by the Parish Council is now being published on the four Parish Council notice boards in the village within a few days of receipt. The notice boards are located outside the Village Hall, by the shops in Spencer Avenue, at the playing field in Rutten Lane and on the grass verge between The Paddocks and Cresswell Close near the bridge. Members of the public can also view and comment on all planning applications via Cherwell District Council’s website at www.cherwell.gov.uk .Village Hall bookings:  Please note that there is now an email address yarntonvillagehall@gmail.com as well as a phone number for booking enquiries for the Village Hall. 
Fixmystreet website: www.fixmystreet.oxfordshire.gov.uk is an easy to use website designed to help Oxfordshire residents to report, view, or discuss local highway faults directly and quickly to Oxfordshire County Council by simply locating them on a map. You can report faults linked to amenities or problems that are broken or dirty, damaged or dumped, or need fixing, cleaning or clearing such as: abandoned vehicles, dog fouling, flyposting or graffiti, flytipping or litter, unlit lampposts and potholes. Please make use of this website if you think anything in the village needs reporting, as by using the website you can see if it has already been reported and any update applicable.  
Compostable Caddy Bin Liners: Caddy bin liners can still be purchased from the Parish Council Office in the Village Hall on Mondays and Thursdays between 9 a.m. and 11 a.m., or will be delivered by arrangement if more convenient and not possible to collect.  The price is £3 (three pounds) per roll of 40 liners. Telephone 378476.  
Welcome to Yarnton Booklets:  The booklet can be viewed on the web site www.yarnton-village.org.uk and is available from the Parish Council Office at opening times, and also from the Post Office at Budgens Shop. 
Yarnton Care Committee: The Care Committee was set up in 1974 to give help where needed to residents of Yarnton.  Services provided focus predominantly on older residents and/or those less mobile. Chairman: Peter Luke, tel. 372932; Secretary: Bernie Connors, tel. 372944, Treasurer: John Appleton, tel. 460496. Members: Jacqueline Carpenter, Brenda Louch, Graham Thompson, Fred Jones, Mick Teeling. 
Services available: 
Surgery or hospital appointments: Transport is available for appointments where no other is available. A small charge is made for hospital visits. Contact Mick Teeling, tel. 376801. 
Shopping Bus: A fortnightly minibus to Kidlington on a Tuesday morning 9.45 a.m. – 12.15 p.m. Door-to-door service with help to carry the shopping. Donation by each passenger of £1 per round trip. Contact Fred Jones, tel. 373871. 
Lunch Club: Every Wednesday in the Village Hall 12.30 p.m. – 2.30 p.m. A two-course meal with tea or coffee for just £3. Free transport available for people with limited mobility. A companionable meal in friendly atmosphere. Contact Brenda Louch,  tel. 374126. 
 
 

 
 

 
 

REMEMBER REMEMBER 
 

THE 15th NOVEMBER 
 

YARNTON FIREWORKS SHOW 
 

More information in the next  
edition of YVN 

+ 
Look out for the posters 

 
Thank You 

YPFMC 
  
 



 

 

Yarnton Bandits  On 20th July we headed out to Aylesbury and a visit to Weston Turville Golf Club. A lovely course and great value for money at £25 each, including coffee and a bacon roll. 16 members made the trip, and playing in fourballs some good scores were attained. Nearest the pin in 2 was won by Sam Radley. Michael White, in the individual prizes for the first time, achieved nearest the pin and came fourth with 35 points on countback. Also on 35 points and taking third place was Lee Parsons. Second place was Mark Davies with 36 points on countback and first place went to Sam Radley also on 36 points. Sam's handicap was therefore cut going into our weekend away in August to the Old Thorns in Liphook, Hampshire, where we contest our Claret Jug! Happy golfing. 
 Sue White 
 
 

                               Yarnton Gardening Club 
  At our September meeting our speaker will be Richard Wroslyn who will be talking to us about ‘The Aesthetic Beauty of Trees’.  Richard has been to the club two or three times previously and is always an interesting speaker, so we look forward to hearing him again.  We meet in the Village Hall on Thursday 18th September at 7.30 p.m.  Visitors are always welcome, charge £2.  Tea hostesses are  Jennifer Watts and Peggy Howells.  The garden party and cream tea held in August at the Vicarage was a great success.  The rain held off (apart from a few drops), and around 30 members enjoyed home-made cakes and scones with jam and cream. We would like to thank the vicar, Nathan, again for his hospitality and for all the work he did helping to set things up. 
Ruth Astall  
 

 
 

Care Committee  
Hospital Cars. After 25 years of being the co-ordinator of the hospital car service, Judy Mitchell has decided to retire. This is an amazing length of time to volunteer for a job like this, and the Care Committee would like to thank her very much for all her years of service. During this time she has been ably assisted by her husband Bill, and our thanks go to him as well. We have once again been lucky to find someone to take over the job of co-ordinator. In future if you need transport from the hospital car service, please contact Mick Teeling on 376801. If you cannot get a reply on this number, please call John Appleton on 460496. 
Bernie Connors, Secretary 

 



 

 

 
 

 

  
YARNTON 

ROYAL BRITISH LEGION CLUB LTD 
 

OPENING HOURS 
Monday 5 p.m. – 11 p.m. 
Tuesday 5 p.m. – 11 p.m. 

Wednesday 5 p.m. – 11 p.m. 
Thursday 5 p.m. – 11 p.m. 

Friday 5 p.m. – 12 midnight 
Saturday 12 noon – 12 midnight 

Sunday 12 noon – 11 p.m. 
Social Event - Saturday 4th October 8 p.m. 
DIRTY EARTH BAND. Tickets on sale £5 

 
Hours subject to change.  

Enjoy a social drink at very 
competitive prices, play darts, pool or snooker, 

or watch BT Sports. 
New members and families welcome. 

 
Hall hire available. 

Contact our Bar Stewardess Claire 
 

Rutten Lane, Yarnton. 
Tel: 01865 375052 during opening hours 

 
Senior Club 
 We had an almost full coach when we went to Eastbourne in June; the summer weather was not very reliable, but we were lucky – sunshine all day. The journey home was hindered by traffic on the M25 and also rain, but we were lucky in the services. There were tables and chairs under a verandah, so we sat and drew the raffle; the driver Keith then did a detour off the M25 which took us much longer to get home. We all thanked him for his patience, and Plastows who sent a relief driver so he didn’t have to drive back from Yarnton.  In July we sang Happy Birthday to Helen; we had just the one birthday this month.  On 24th July we set off on a very warm morning to Somerset, first stopping in Street; here there was either Clarkes Shopping Village or Street itself. We then rejoined the coach and travelled on to Wells with plenty of time for afternoon tea, etc. We stopped again at services on the M5 for our raffle on the way home – again we had tables with umbrellas and seats, this time to keep the sun off.  Everyone said it was a lovely day; the scenery around Somerset is delightful.  Many thanks were given to Terry our driver, and we were home in good time. We have welcomed three ladies from Erdington House flats who have joined our club and trips, so welcome again to Alison, Ann and Doris. On 11th September we are having a Fish ‘n’ Chip lunch cooked by Mark. This is at 12.30 p.m.  Our outing on 18th September is to Weston-Super-Mare, leaving at 9 a.m.  Everyone welcome. Jose Green, tel. 375644 



 

 

St. Thomas More Catholic Church, Kidlington 
St. Hugh of Lincoln Catholic Church, Woodstock 
Parish Priest: Fr Prem Fernando 
 
Times of Mass 
St. Thomas More Saturday Vigil   6 p.m. Sunday    11 a.m. Weekdays Monday    9.30 a.m. Tuesday   7 p.m. Thursday   9.30 a.m. Friday    12 noon 
St. Hugh of Lincoln Sunday    9.30 a.m. Wednesday    12 noon 
Sacrament of Reconciliation, Kidlington, Saturdays   5 p.m. - 5.30 p.m., or any time at call. 
Baptism and Marriage by appointment.  Young children go into the sacristy for part of the 11 a.m. Sunday Mass to celebrate their own liturgy. Coffee is served after the 9.30 a.m. Sunday Mass at  St. Hugh and after the 11 a.m. Mass at St. Thomas More. St. Thomas More Primary School is next to the Catholic Church in Kidlington. If you would like your child to attend this school, please contact Fr. Prem on 377093, or the Headteacher Mrs. M. Buller on 373674. A mini-bus collects from surrounding villages. 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
Kidlington Library – temporary closure  Kidlington library will be closed from 15th September until 8th November inclusive due to essential building works at Ron Groves House. The library will reopen on Monday 10th November. Customers will be able to use neighbouring libraries, but we are also providing a weekly mobile library service on Fridays from 26th September to 31st October inclusive. Details of the visit times will be on the Kidlington library page of the County Council website and on posters within the library. The mobile will visit 1 p.m. – 4 p.m. on 26th Sept and 9.30 a.m. – 12 noon and 1 p.m. – 4 p.m. on 3rd October. It will then alternate between half-day and full-day visits through until 31st October. 



 

 

No time to reflect as Museum hopes to raise funds for Iron Age mirror  The Oxfordshire Museum is making a bid for a rare bronze Iron Age mirror discovered near Didcot and is urging the public to help raise the funds to keep it in the country.   

  The mirror dates back to the first century BC and is decorated with a highly unusual and beautiful curvilinear La Tène style pattern. These particular mirrors are unique to Britain and only 18 complete ones are known to exist.  The mirror, the only one to have been found in Oxfordshire, was discovered near Didcot some years ago, by a metal detector user and was recently sold to an anonymous bidder from outside the UK. Following appeal, a temporary export bar was issued and the Oxfordshire Museums Service given the opportunity to raise the £33,000 needed to keep it in the country. 
Keep it in the county The Museums Service has made applications to various grant giving bodies and is confident of significant support from these sources ‘but we will still need to raise up to £10,000 locally and we have only a few weeks in which to do this’ said Trevor Hendy, Chair of the Friends of the Oxfordshire Museum, who have launched a public appeal for funds. ‘The people of Oxfordshire have a 
strong tradition of supporting their heritage, and I know they will get behind us in this bid to buy the mirror so it can seen and 
enjoyed by not only locals, but visitors from across the country and world. We welcome and appreciate financial support in 
whatever form, from individual donations, to local groups organising fundraising events to local businesses who want to maintain 
the county’s heritage.’ Carol Anderson, Director of the Oxfordshire Museum, said: ‘This mirror is a nationally important 
archaeological artefact as well as an outstanding work of art and piece of craftsmanship. Its acquisition by the Oxfordshire 
Museum Service for the people of Oxfordshire and the nation will help us properly reflect the incredible archaeological heritage 
we enjoy in the county, and be a spectacular exhibit for the county’s museums.’ The Friends of the Oxfordshire Museum, a registered charity, have until 12th September to raise the local funds that will be needed to keep the mirror in the country and to put it on display in Oxfordshire.  For further information or to make a donation please visit http://www.friendsoftom.co.uk/   To make a donation online through Just Giving – http://www.justgiving.com/oxfordshiremuseum  Or send your donation to: Didcot Mirror Appeal, The Oxfordshire Museum, Park Street, Woodstock, OX20 1SN.  Cheques payable to the Friends of the Oxfordshire Museum. 
For further information about the Appeal please call the Museum on 01993 814105. 
 

 

BURLEIGH FARM 
Traditional Farmhouse 

Bed and Breakfast Accommodation 
 

Contact Jane Cook – 01865 881352 
 

Burleigh Farm, Burleigh Road, Cassington, 
Oxfordshire, OX29 4DZ 

 
Visit 

www.oxfordcity.co.uk/accom/burleighfarm 
for more information 

 

 

PURE WATER CLEANING 
  

We clean window glass, window frames, fascias, 
conservatory roofs, gutters and down-pipes - 

whatever you need cleaned 
 

Smear-free glass 
Easy access up to 40 feet/12 metres 

 
Call Chris Black on 07857 985 100 

info@smearfreewindows.com 
  

No job too small - visits by appointment 
Fully trained and insured 

 
 



 

 

Time to take stock and look at our planting 
schemes  A highlight in many gardens is when everything seems to be in full bloom and the garden is alive with wildlife.  As the summer progresses, more species of butterfly are visible in gardens, so we need to plant up our pots, troughs and borders with suitable flowers, etc. Long forgotten and old-fashioned cottage garden plants are ideal for this, with their fragrant flowers, in all sorts of shapes and colours. Colours tend to be very vivid at this time of year, perhaps more so than at other times of the year, so Rudbeckia and Echinacea are two plants I would happily advise to grow, as they are very agreeable to many insects which start to form the food chain out there in our wildlife gardens. Take the time to stand back and take stock of your planting  schemes. If you are not happy that the colours and types are attracting enough wildlife, plan to add more perennial plants in late autumn and see if you can all extend the flowering season a bit longer. Leaving some ivy to flower into the autumn is a great way of extending the nectar season for the bees. Ivy doesn’t have to mean neglect. Wildlife gardening isn’t about doing nothing, it’s about gardening in a slightly different way. Happy Gardening. 
Stuart Mabbutt, Wildlife Gardening Specialist, tel.  747243 
www.stuartmabbuttgardeningltd.com 
 
 
 

HOLIDAY ARK DOG WALKING AND 
PET SITTING SERVICES 

 
INSURED AND POLICE CHECKED DOG WALKING 

AND PET CARE SERVICES 
 

Dog walking and puppy visits - Rabbit and Guinea Pig 
Boarding using RSPCA 5ft and 6ft hutches - 

Hamster, gerbil and small bird boarding - Cat feeding and 
home care service - Pet taxi 

www.holidayark.co.uk 
T: 01865 842435, M: 07596109489 

Family run, based in Kidlington, and your pet and home will 
be cared for as if they were our own by trustworthy and caring 

pet lovers and owners. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Protect Rural Oxfordshire (PRO) Did you know that current plans for the county include 80,000 new jobs, 90,000 more residents and 100,000 more houses – all within the next 17 years? This proposed growth in housing is the equivalent of every town and village increasing in size by 40%. The Oxfordshire Branch of the Campaign to Protect Rural England is concerned about how the speed and scale of this development could cause irretrievable damage to our landscape and local communities, and the impact it will have on already over-stretched services and infrastructure particularly in rural areas. It has launched a campaign – Protect Rural Oxfordshire (PRO) - to fight for a more sustainable vision for the future of the county. To find out more see our website (www.cpreoxon.org.uk) or follow us on Facebook (www.facebook.com/CPREOxfordshire) or Twitter (@CPREOxfordshire) and sign up to our monthly e-news bulletin (E: administrator@cpreoxon.org.uk / T: 01865 874780).



 

 

 

 
Neighbourhood Watch 
 
Rogue Traders, operating in the Yarnton area offering garden work, have caused considerable problems for a local family. All such incidents should be reported to Trading Standards on 0845 051 0845. Reliable and trustworthy tradesman advertise in the Yarnton Village News. To be on the safe side, never take a mobile phone number as the only point of contact. 
Small Repairs Service is available for those aged over 60, registered disabled or suffering long term ill health. Contact Cherwell D.C on 0844 833 0311. Many Yarnton residents have been very satisfied with work carried out at very reasonable rates. 
Police non-emergency number is 101. 
Fred Jones, NHW Coordinator, tel.  373871 
 

 
 

 



 

 

 
Woodstock Methodist Church, Oxford Street, Woodstock 

Kidlington Methodist Church, Oxford Road, Kidlington 
 

Minister: The Revd. Jonathan Todd, tel. 01865 842214, Email: jonathan.todd@oxfordmethodists.org.uk 
Lay Worker: Malcolm Bromhall, tel. 01865 373958, Email: malcolm.bromhall@oxfordmethodists.org.uk 

Web: www.woodstockmethodists.org.uk, www.kidlingtonmethodistchurch.co.uk There are no Methodist churches in Yarnton, but you will find one in both Woodstock and Kidlington. Details of our forthcoming services are below, but there are also various midweek activities, details of which can be found on the appropriate website. Everyone is welcome to come and join us at any time. 
 

Services in September
Woodstock 7th   8.30 a.m. Rev. Jonathan Todd     (Holy Communion)  10.30 a.m. Rev. Jonathan Todd     (Café Church)   14th  10.30 a.m. Julie Todd 21st   10.30 a.m. Rev. Judy Turner-Smith     (Holy Communion) 28th  10.30 a.m. Local Church Group   We also have a Junior Church which meets every week at 10.30 a.m. and ranges in age from two to early teens. The first part of the morning is shared with the adults in church before we then go round to the church hall to share in our own activities. We are always delighted to see new members, whether with or without their parents! 
 
 

Every Friday we meet at 9.30 a.m. for a short informal time of prayer followed by coffee. On the third Friday of the  month, this incorporates a celebration of communion. All welcome! 
Kidlington 7th       10 a.m. Malcolm Bromhall 13th  4.30 p.m. Messy Church (a time of games,  
    crafts and informal worship) 14th      10 a.m. Alan Turner-Smith 21st     10 a.m. Rev. Martin Wellings     (Holy Communion) 28th  10 a.m. Marion Hingley-Hickson     (Harvest Festival)         The Kidlington church also runs a Junior Church and crèche on Sunday mornings. 

 



 

 

 
OSTEOPATHY in YARNTON 

  

Conditions that Osteopathy can treat: 
  

Lower back pain, Sciatica, Arthritic pain, 
Neck and shoulder tension, Postural problems, 

Headaches, Stress, Anxiety and Fatigue, Sports 
injuries, Frozen shoulder, Tennis elbow, Asthma, 

Digestive problems. 
  

Anita Watson BSc (Hons) Ost. 
Over 15 years of clinical experience 

Anita is a member of the GOC (General Osteopathic Council) 
and qualified in 1996. 
 07970 527733 

98 Rutten Lane, Yarnton 
anitawatson111@hotmail.co.uk 

www.anitawatson.co.uk 
 

YOGA in YARNTON  
Anita is also a member of the IYA (Iyengar Yoga Association) 

and has been studying Iyengar Yoga since 1997 
and has been teaching since 2006. 

Individual and small group classes available 
at 98 Rutten Lane. 

Please call for details of Yoga classes. 
 
 

 

 
Cassington Nurseries  

Yarnton Road 
Cassington  

01865 882550 
 

Summer sale now on – 
up to 50% off 

 
Bark chips 50 Litre bags 

only £1.99 a bag 
 

Terracotta pots all half price 
 

Apple trees all half price 
 

Loads of flowering garden pots 
reduced now 

                                
                                   Yarnton W.I. 
          We return to the Village Hall this month for our meeting on Thursday 11th, when Gillian Cane is coming to talk to us about the Mitford Sisters, which should be very interesting.  We meet at the Village Hall at 7.45 p.m. and visitors are always welcome. We shall have our usual book stall, and tea hostesses are Jean Amor, Pam Appleton and Jenny Austen. A large group of members and some husbands very much enjoyed the Treasure Hunt around the village in August.  The winners were the team of Gwyneth Stone, Carol Cleaver and Rosemary Barker. The evening ended with refreshments brought by the members in Sheila and Michael Westall’s garden – many thanks to them. We have a visit planned to the OUP museum on 23rd September, to meet outside at 2 p.m.  Please let Rosemary Barker know if you would like to come, tel. 730188.  Refreshments will be available to purchase after the tour. The Cherwell Autumn Group Meeting will be held at Yarnton on Thursday 30th October, with entertainment by Three Pressed Men.  There will be a list at the September meeting for people to put their names down.  If you won’t be at the meeting but would like to come to the Group Meeting, please let Carol know on 377911. 
Ruth Astall  

 

 
 
 
 

Richard Byrne 
Property Maintenance 
 
All types of property maintenance undertaken 
PVC fascias and guttering, windows and 
doors  
Foundations and drainage. Driveways. 
All types of fencing work 
 
Over 25 years’ experience 
For free quotation please call 
01865 374819 or 07768 448395 
For carpentry work, phone 07748 748658 



 

 

 
 

 

Cogges Manor Farm, Church Lane, Witney, OX28 
3LA. Tel. 01993 772602, 
email  ops@cogges.org.uk.  www.cogges.org.uk 
Open Tuesday - Sunday 10.30 a.m. – 5 p.m.  
WWI Memory Day, Saturday 6th September. Ration-inspired cooking in the kitchen, kids’ activities and dressing up parlour.  
Workshops (booking required): 
Thursdays 4th, 11th, 18th, 25th September, 10.30 a.m. -
1.30 p.m. Introduction to Yarn-making, Spinning and 
Weaving. Try your hand at the rural crafts of spinning and weaving and learn about the Cotswolds wool heritage, with textile artist in residence, Sue Tucker. Aimed at enthusing and developing a taste for further exploration into the world of wool. Try spinning on a traditional wheel and use a loom. Choose and prepare a fleece, or try one from the Cogges sheep, shorn this summer! Over 16s, workshop fee £35, materials can be purchased. Small group, beginners/improvers. Booking essential.  For further details and booking please contact  suzannetucker36@hotmail.com or on the Cogges website. 
Saturday 6th September, 1.30 p.m. – 4.30 p.m. 
WWI Gardens. Discover the uses of plants here and in Flanders during the Great War. Over 16s, Cost £25. Level: beginners and improvers. 
Sunday 14th September, 10.30 a.m. – 4 p.m. Animal 
Willow Sculpture. Make an animal willow sculpture for your home or garden. Over 16s, Cost £65, includes lunch. Level: beginners and improvers. 
Saturday 20th September 10.30 a.m. – 4 p.m. 
Intro to Dry Stone Walling. Discover the traditional skill of dry stone walling on this hands-on course. Over 16s, Cost £65, including lunch. Level: beginners and improvers. 
Sunday 21st September, 11 a.m. – 4 p.m. Natural Light 
Product Photography for Home Business. Learn how to create great images for online, social media and print; suitable for craft, food, knitwear, etc. Course led by Aimee Kirkham. Over 16s, Cost £45. Level: beginners and improvers.   
 

 
 

Sharp Electronic Printing Calculator Good working order but no longer needed. Free to anyone who has a use for it. 
01865 373445 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 

Bonfire Etiquette  Smoke from other people’s bonfires can be a problem, whether it ruins enjoyment of your garden on a sunny day, spoils clothing that is hanging out to dry, or causes an odour in your home.  There are legal remedies available in the form of the Environmental Protection Act 1990 Statutory Nuisance Provisions, which can ultimately end in a criminal record for those causing unreasonable disturbance.  If a formal complaint is received, the Council has a legal duty to investigate the matter and to serve a formal Abatement Notice if Statutory Nuisance is identified or suspected.  In built up areas it is almost impossible to prevent smoke from a bonfire drifting across other people’s gardens or homes and causing a nuisance.  Council advice is not to have bonfires in urban areas - like Yarnton.  Nobody ‘has to’ burn anything - there are other options.  Plant material can be composted or put in brown bins provided by Cherwell District Council: likewise, most other materials (paper, cardboard, plastic, tin, foil) can be recycled via a blue bin and anything remaining via a green bin.  Things can be taken to a recycling/refuse point (Stanton Harcourt, Ardley, Redbridge).  The Council also offers a ‘bulky collection’ service.  So please try to stay friends with your neighbours and resist the temptation to light a bonfire. It is 'an urban myth' that it is OK to light bonfires after 6 p.m.  Smoke affects neighbours at any time of day or night. 
Sue Beuzeval 
 



 

 

 
 

 

 
The Oxfordshire Museum 
Park Street, Woodstock, OX20 1SN  
20th September – 18th October: JASSO Exhibition, Jewellery and Silver Society of Oxford. Discover the wide ranging work of the silversmiths, forgers, enamellers and jewellery makers from this talented group of artists and designers. Many items will be for sale – perfect for Christmas! Free admission. 
 Those were the Days – Reminiscence Group. A monthly group for local people to meet, reminisce and share memories of days gone by. Each session has a new theme.  Friday 5th September: Autumn Delights – berries, bonfires and autumn leaves. Friday 3rd October: Crafts and hobbies – from rag-rugs and knitting to woodwork and tinkering with cars. £1 per person (incudes refreshments). 
Saturday Lectures 20th September, 3 p.m.: The Silver of C.R. Ashbee. Alan Crawford, author of the award winning biography ‘C.R. Ashbee: Architect, Designer and Romantic Socialist’. Booking tel. 01993 811456, tickets £7.  
Friends of The Oxfordshire Museum lecture 
programme Friends free – Visitors £2. Lectures 7.30 p.m. 3rd September: Tim Metcalf, Editor, Limited Edition – ‘Ramblings of a part-time shepherd’. 1st October: Stephen Barker, Director, Combe Mill – ‘The history of Combe Mill. www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/oxfordshiremuseum   Visit The Oxfordshire Museum, Woodstock – It’s FREE!        

 
 

R & R ELECTRICAL 
 

Free advice and Quotations 
Friendly reliable service, local to Yarnton 

Registered 17th Edition 
All types of work undertaken, 

no job too small. 
Call Richard: 07900 583138  

               or  01865 376719



 

 

Community Education at the Marlborough School, 
Woodstock  We run an extensive programme of courses for adults within the school all year round (apart from school holidays). A full copy of our NEW 2014-15 brochure is available to download on the Marlborough School website www.marlborough.oxon.sch.uk/community If you would like a free printed copy of our brochure or to book a place please telephone 01993 813592 or email 
comed.4560@marlborough.oxon.sch.uk.  In Woodstock, Bladon, Begbroke, Yarnton and parts of Kidlington the brochure will be delivered door to door and we will also be putting copies all over north, west and central Oxfordshire in shops, libraries and doctors’ surgeries. It is possible to join some of our weekly classes throughout the term, if there is still availability – please ring to check. All our courses are competitively priced to give our students great value for money. For up-to-date and comprehensive information about availability on courses, please see the school website (as above); as courses become full they are listed for your information. We are offering weekly courses and one-day Saturday workshops in the following subjects: Yoga, Pilates, Zumba Gold, Tai Chi, Badminton, Archery,  Badminton and Table Tennis, Golf, Psychology, Emotional Freedom Techniques, Creative Writing, Guitar Beginners and Improvers, Anyone Can Sing, So Now You Can Sing (Improvers), French Beginners/Next Steps/More Steps, Italian Beginners/Next Steps/More Steps/Intermediate/ Conversation, Spanish Beginners/Next Steps/More Steps/ Intermediate, Calligraphy for Beginners, Watercolour Painting for Beginners, Watercolour Painting, Life Drawing, Drawing and Painting for Beginners, Flower Arranging for Beginners, Knitting for Beginners and Improvers, Indian Vegetarian Cookery Beginners and Improvers, Computing for the Terrified, Computing Next Steps, Excel Spreadsheets for Beginners, Website Design for Beginners, Publisher for Beginners, Digital Photography for Beginners, Photography with your Digital Camera for Beginners, Photoshop for Beginners, Apple Mac for Beginners, iPad/ iPhone for Beginners, iPad/ iPhone for Improvers, Stained Glass, Sewing Machines for Beginners, Christmas Gifts and Crafts, Introduction to Roman blind or curtain making, Patchwork (by machine) for Beginners, Reflexology, Indian Head Massage, Aromatherapy, Back, Neck and Shoulder Massage, Optimise Your Health Naturally, Yoga Workshops,   Landscape Painting in Acrylic, Drawing with Confidence, Painting using Special Effects, Handmade Christmas Crafts, Hand Sewing for Beginners, Bicycle Maintenance for Beginners, French for Holidays, Italian for Holidays,  Sugarcraft, Mexican Food with an Indian Twist, A Traditional Indian Meal Early booking is recommended. 
Mrs. Jenny Bodinham, Coordinator, Marlborough C of E School, 
Community Education, Tel. 01993 813592 
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